Tributary to the East Twin River

From Trega Foods – Luxemburg

Fish Shocking Survey

Tuesday, August 5, 2008

On Tuesday, August 8, 2008, Jeff Haack accompanied Fisheries Technicians Jeff Behncke and Justin Riebe as they performed a fisheries survey on the tributary to the East Twin River which is the receiving stream for effluent from Trega Foods, Inc. – Luxemburg, WPDES Permit No. WI-0050237.  Haack had invited Ted Winkelman, the wastewater treatment facility operator for Trega Foods, along to witness.  
The following photographs were taken by Haack using a Sony model MVC-CD300 digital camera.  Except for changing the size of the image, and rotation of the second photo, there have been no alterations – no cropping or adjustment of color or contrast.
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The above photo was taken near the downstream end of the stream segment at Sleepy Hollow Road.  Behncke and Riebe are just beginning the survey working their way upstream.  The photo was taken facing downstream, in a generally easterly direction, at approximately 08:30.  The temperature was comfortably cool yet, with generally overcast, slightly foggy conditions.  The beginning of this stream segment was much more open than the end of the segment.
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The photo above was taken from the bridge on Sleepy Hollow Road, facing downstream in a generally easterly direction looking down from overhead.
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This photo was also taken from the bridge on Sleepy Hollow Road, on the upstream (west) side of the bridge, showing the fish that had been captured so far.
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This shot was posed at the end of the stream segment surveyed near Sleepy Hollow Road.  From left to right are Behncke, Riebe and Winkelman.

[image: image5.jpg]



This photo was taken near the beginning of the stream segment near Cherneyville Road, facing upstream in a generally southerly direction.  
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This photo was taken from Cherneyville Road, facing downstream in a generally northerly direction.  This segment began at the tree line in the background.  This photo was taken at approximately 11:00, after the fog had cleared to somewhat hazy conditions and the temperature and humidity had risen noticeably. 
